
A C O R R E C T I O N . 

In the short article by Mr. N. Belaiew, entitled A Note on the use of 
Russian and Norse measurements by early Norman builders, which appeared 
in Arch. Journ. vol. Ixxvii, pp. 190, 191, reference was made to the con-
clusions formed upon this subject by the Rev. T . C. Walters, formerly 
vicar of Cockington, and now rector of Highweek, Devon. Mr. Walters 
has written to us, pointing out that these conclusions should be attributed, 
not to him, but to Mr. Hugh R. Watkin, of Chelston Hall, Torquay, who 
published them in 1914 in a pamphlet issued for the benefit of the endow-
ment fund of Cockington church. A copy of this publication has been 
sent to us by Mr. Watkin, and, after examining it, we desire to express 
regret that our contributor should have given credit for the origin of the 
theory to the wrong person. The mistake, however, is easily explained 
by the fact that, while Mr. Walters' name appears upon the first leaf of the 
pamphlet, that of Mr. Watkin is attached only to some chronological notes 
on the history of the church, and there is no definite indication of the 
authorship of the concluding note on measurements, which includes figures 
derived from the original dimensions of Torre abbey church and the churches 
of St. Marychurch, Kingskerswell, Tormohun and Cockington. 




